CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 6/14/13 through 6/21/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:
· Presidents Obama and Putin to Discuss Reductions in the Nuclear Danger
Presidents Obama and Putin will meet in Northern Ireland early next week to discuss, among other things, the need to reduce the number of nuclear weapons.  The talks will be held during the G8 summit.  President Obama is expected to again have talks with Russian President Vladimir Putin in Moscow in September before they attend the G20 summit in St. Petersburg two days later. 
The continuing conversation is important because between the U.S. and Russia they possess over 90 percent of the nuclear weapons in the world.  The meeting is an opportunity to make immediate progress on reducing the number of nuclear weapons possessed by each country.   
The Nuclear Age Peace Foundation, based in Santa Barbara, California, is pushing for the presidents to do more than talk next week.  They explained that the nuclear weapons negotiations between the U.S. and Russia have centered on treaties for modest reductions in deployed strategic nuclear weapons.  They cite the recent agreements made in the New START treaty in 2010.  While such treaties are important, there is a struggle to achieve ratification through the U.S. Senate and Russian Duma and can often take years for full implementation.  
The Foundation is non-profit, non-partisan international education and advocacy organization which was founded in 1982 and is “comprised of individuals and organizations worldwide who realize the imperative for peace in the Nuclear Age.” 

The Foundation is urging the presidents to do more than talk next week.  They are encouraging the presidents to drastically reduce the threat posed by nuclear weapons by making a mutual pledge of “no first use” of nuclear weapons.  The pledge would mean that each country would promise not be the first to use nuclear weapons in any circumstance.  One way to back up the promise is to create a plan for de-alerting their nuclear arsenals.  Each country has hundreds of nuclear weapons on hair-trigger alert that are ready to be fired within minutes of receiving the order.    
While a pledge is not the ultimate solution to the problem of nuclear weapons, a treaty that eliminates all nuclear weapons and ensures ongoing global compliance would be.  A mutual no first use pledge, however, will show good faith from both parties and will help to create the conditions under which the complete abolition of nuclear weapons can be negotiated.
The Nuclear Age Peace Foundation encourages you to take action by asking Presidents Obama and Putin to make a mutual pledge of no first use of nuclear weapons.  Please go to the Facebook pages of either the Nuclear Age Peace Foundation at wagingpeace or CCNS to show your support.  
This been the CCNS News Update.  To sign up to receive the weekly CCNS News Update, please go to nuclearactive.org.     
